EXHIBIT A

Advisory Body Name: Ad Hoc Intercity Rail Advisory Committee (AIRAC)

Advisory Body Meeting Time/Location: This committee met as needed, on an ad hoc basis, when issues arose.  A quarterly meeting schedule has been established for 2008.  Location is the Department of Conservation and Development’s 4th floor conference room (651 Pine Street, N. Wing)

Chair: Howard Abelson

Staff person: John Greitzer, Department of Conservation and Development (5-1201).

Reporting Period: 2008
1. Activities. The Ad Hoc Intercity Rail Advisory Committee (AIRAC) reviewed federal legislation on reauthorization of Amtrak, federal proposals to expand intercity rail funding, and proposed expansion of freight service through railroad expansion projects in West County sponsored by the Port of Oakland, and potential infrastructure bond funding for railroad improvements. 
2. Accomplishments. AIRAC is an ad hoc committee, so it only meets as needed to review specific issues and consider developing recommendations for the Board of Supervisors. The committee in 2008 recommended the Board of Supervisors support U.S. Senate Bill 294 which reauthorized Amtrak at significantly higher funding levels than ever before.  The Board did support the bill, on the basis of recommendations from AIRAC and the Transportation, Water and Infrastructure Committee.
3. Attendance/Representation. AIRAC has six members. The committee, which was created in 1995, does not meet as often as it did in its earlier years because the important intercity rail issues from that time have been resolved.  Intercity rail service through Contra Costa County is significantly improved from a decade ago.  In the last couple of years meetings have been fewer but attendance at those meetings has been high among the members. 

4. Training/Certification. AIRAC members do not need training or certification to conduct their business.

5. Proposed Work Plan / Objectives for Next Year. The Ad Hoc Intercity Rail Advisory Committee will approve a work plan for 2009 at its February meeting.  The work plan will be general in nature because staff cannot foresee specific rail issues that will arise during the course of the year.  The work plan will be consistent with AIRAC’s mission, which is to advise the Board of Supervisors on issues related to intercity passenger rail services, mergers or corporate restructuring of railroad companies, public awareness of railroad safety in Contra Costa, and funding issues related to the National Railroad Passenger Corporation (AMTRAK).

















